DRAFT
Commission for Children and Youth
Special Meeting Minutes
Monday, October 19, 2020, 4:15 pm
Virtual meeting via Google Meet

Commissioners Present

Shara Kolodney, Chair
Jane Hoeffner
Hilary Misiano
Knox Watson
Denese Marshall
Giliian Donovan
Michele Tivey

Commissioners Absent
Denise Harvey
Emma Spaulding

Other Attendees
Laura Cleary, Youth Services Director
Charlene Monn, Youth Services Program Coordinator
Allison Lisbon, Weston Social Services Director

1.	Call to Order
Commissioner Kolodney called the meeting to order at 4:17 pm.

2.	Approval of minutes
Motion: Shara Kolodney made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 21, 2020, seconded by Denese Marshall.  Minutes approved unanimously. 

3.      Introduction and Welcome to new commission member Gillian Donovan
Gillian is a Clinical Psychologist working P/T primarily with teens and is a mom of three.

4.     Commissioner terms
The Weston CT town website Commission on Children and Youth page lists all commissioners and their terms. Laura Cleary notes that commissioners may have a shorter term if they were appointed to replace someone who left during their term. Laura will send a link to that page so everyone can be clear on their term dates. When a term date nears, commissioners should let Sarah Beers, new Weston Executive Assistant, know interest in continuing as a commissioner (with cc to Laura Cleary and Shara Kolodney).

5.      Reports as needed
· WOW update from Charlene Monn: First Fall virtual session happening now and going well. No sign ups for second fall session. Researching for winter session.
· Shara Kolodney mentions need for socializing opportunities for voluntary Distance Learning students. Lunch bunch and breakfast club mentioned as ideas.
· Social Services update: Allison Lisbon is in attendance but having technical troubles and cannot unmute. We’ll get a written update about Social Services which Laura Cleary will send via email.
· Weston Youth Services Update from Laura Cleary: 
· Lachat Welcome drive in movie went well: over 50 new Weston families attended and were appreciative.
· Laura is presenting a program 10/21 at  this Wednesday 9/22 at the Senior Center about Coping with Covid.
· WYS has partnered successfully with Spednet Wilton and Wilton Youth Council on several parent programs; with programs virtual it seems to make sense to partner with nearby communities.
· Student update: see below.
· Randi Derene is leaving Weston as Executive Assistant as of end of October 2020. Her replacement is Sarah Beers.

· Student Update: 
· Knox Watson: 8 students received Presidential Service Awards verified hours. Knox and Laura Cleary will coordinate delivery of the awards and recognition to these 8 WHS students. Thanks to Knox for his work on this.
· Knox Watson also reports on the WHS student government initiative to record reading books for younger students to be shared in multiple ways. Knox will let us all know when videos of the book readings are available. 

6.  TEAM WESTON update
Shara Kolodney is a founder of the new nonprofit in Weston, TEAM Weston. Mission has not been written yet but TEAM Weston is committed to addressing bias and racism in Weston in a variety of ways TBD. TEAM should have a role in bringing anti-racism and anti-bias efforts together in Weston. 
· Gillian Donovan mentioned the development of the Town of Weston diversity commission. Shara Kolodney mentioned that she thinks the Diversity Committee will have a more focused role and TEAM Weston will hopefully have a broad role in town, similar to the Weston Coalition in building connections among people and groups doing the work. 

7. Member Updates
· Hilary Misiano: Proposed idea, discussed with Laura Cleary, of an introduction to Mindfulness ‘program’ for teens.  Laura Cleary mentioned this to WHS social worker Megan Skelton, who knows Hilary Misiano and thinks it is a good idea and would benefit teens. The question is how to frame this to teens and when to offer it. It would be virtual and short, 15-30 minutes. Hilary Misiano will talk to Lisa Wolak to get feedback on this idea and determine if there is any chance of doing this in the school day. Laura will check back with Megan Skelton for her suggestions as well.

8.          New ideas/discussion
Laura Cleary mentioned her interest in focusing on mental health in this difficult year. Looking for ideas. Laura also mentioned an idea about gathering stories of Weston youth to explore the truth of their experiences related to a broad range of things such as mental health, social experiences, bullying, bias, racism, etc. Knox Watson said someone did start a Voices of Weston Instagram. So far it only has a few posts but is intended to allow students to share experiences of racism and bias in Weston. How could we connect with this effort without undermining the student grassroots effort? Laura Cleary is thinking about a possible internship with students interested in journalism or psychology; to have them help form this idea. Laura will reach out to Randi Green at WHS about this idea and Knox will speak to students to get more information about the Voices in Weston Instagram and check interest from students in having WYS involved.

9.         For the good of the order
No other matters raised.

10.        Adjournment 
Shara Kolodney made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Knox Watson, at 5:20 PM. Vote was unanimous.

Next meeting is Monday, November 16th, 5:30-6:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Laura Cleary, Youth Services Director

